

Graduate Programs in Business Warrington College of Business Administration Fisher School of Accounting W. Andrew McCollough, Senior Associate Dean 109 Bryan Hall; PO Box 117150 Gainesville, Florida 32611-7150 Email: andy.mccollough@cba.ufl.edu Tele: (352) 392-8436 1223; Fax: (352) 392-2581

General Education Council October 15, 2004 Minutes

Members Present: D. Bloomquist, T. Dasta, J. Dodd, J. Douglas, B. Edwards, J. Glover, Y. Hulvey, B. Korner, S. Kroen, J. Leavey, A. McCollough (Chair), L. O'Sickey, J. Wilson

Dr. McCollough opened the meeting with a review of tabled items from the previous meeting: 1. GEB3213-still tabled 2. PRT3930-additional information received, and 3. PSY4930-professor invited to attend.

Discussion:

Joe Glover provided an overview of the Academic Learning Compact and answered questions.

The Faculty Senate will vote on the Council's International/Diversity proposals at the October 21 meeting. All members are welcome to attend. College of Engineering faculty have communicated concerns that their students would be required to take additional coursework.

Distance Ed/Correspondence Courses will be routed to the Council for Gen Ed approval.

<u>Courses: Old Business</u> PRT3930/WST3xxx

Empire to Integration: Cultural Dimensions of Portuguese Globalism: Approved, E4, effective Spr 05 only

Courses: New Business

AFA3936

Archaeology of African-American Life and Culture: Approved, S, E2, effective Fall 2005

The 3 additional courses from African American Studies, AFA3750, AFA3915 and AFA3936 were tabled and referred to the College Curriculum Committee for updates.

Policy change: prior to reviewing new courses for Gen Ed/Writing Requirement, the Council will contact College Curriculum Committees to verify approval at the College level, effective next meeting.

WST3015.1358

Interdisciplinary Persp. of Women, Community Service-Learning: E6, effective Spr 05 only

Student Petition

Petitions from individual students/professors are reviewed and acted on by Dr. McCollough. Dr. McCollough discussed a student/professor petition recently received. The Council affirmed delegation to the Chair to approve or deny individual petitions.

Policy change: a summary of the current student petitions will be provided to Council, effective next meeting.